
PRINCIPAL’S MESSAGE 
Year 4 Excursions to Red Hill 

Year 4 had some very warm days for 

their excursion, but it all turned out to 

be a wonderful experience. What did 

Year 4 learn? 

They found out that school life in 

1872 was hard- the teacher was very 

strict and cranky, girls had to wear a 

lot of clothing and the handwriting 

lesson was interesting. 

They tried their luck at gold panning, 

but they didn't become rich on the 

small gold flakes that a couple of 

students found. 

The Gulgong Pioneer Museum was a 

wonderful way to see the changes 

through time. Year 4 particularly 

enjoyed doing the Treasure Hunt 

using clues, a map and an iPad to 

document their discoveries. 

The most pleasing thing though, was 

the wonderful feedback we received 

from Red Hill about our students’ 

attitude and behaviour. A big 

congratulations to all students for 

receiving this feedback – it makes us 

all proud! A big thanks to the Red Hill 

staff for providing this experience. 

Newsletter - Term 4,  Week 7 

44 Perry Street  
Mudgee NSW 2850   

 
Phone: 6372 2036 

 
24 November 2020 

Email: mudgee-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au              Website: mudgee-p.schools.nsw.gov.au 

All visitors to the school MUST sign the visitors book & complete the External Visitors to School Site form.  

Where students arrive late or need to depart early, again this is done through the front office. 

Have you contacted the school with your changed details? It is necessary that your contact details are correct.   

Emergency messages regarding a change of routine for students must be received before 2.30pm 

IMPORTANT: If your child needs to leave school during school hours please send a note to the classroom teacher    

so they can arrange for the student/s to be at the Office for collection. 

DIARY DATES 
MON 16 Nov - FRI 27 Nov  

Swim School 

THURSDAY 26 November  

Roger Wotton & Kevin Pye Public 

Speaking 

FRIDAY 27 November  

Kindergarten Pirate Day 

WEDNESDAY 2 December   

Yr 7 Orientation Day MHS - for Yr 6 

THURSDAY 3 December  

PBL Assembly via Zoom 

FRIDAY 4 December  

2W & 2H Zoo Excursion 

PSSA Stage 3 Gala Day 

Like us on our Facebook page ‘Mudgee Public School P&C’ and follow us                                                                          

for all the latest updates, events and excursion arrival times. 

CANTEEN ROSTER  

* THIS Week  - Wk 7  5/6J 

NEXT Week - Wk 8  5/6M 

7 December - Wk 9  5/6C 

14 December - Wk 10  Anyone!  

Principal 
Awards 

Ebony Crowe, 

Alexis Salter,     

Lucy Stanford, 

Nusrat Tuli, Jaelei Fahey-Leigh, 

Stella Clayton, Ayla Coupe,     

Rhys Tonkins, Jasper Dyke,       

Macy Glisic, Braxton Robinson 
 

Deputy Principal 
Awards 

Grace Rayner, Charlie Robertson, 

Levi Field, Charlotte Dodd, Aiden 

Grant-King, Ania Cole, Scott Stan-

ford, Flynn Purdon, Brady Hurrell  
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P&C 

Our next P&C meeting is on Monday 

night. All the details are in the P&C 

section which will appear later in the 

newsletter. At this meeting, I will be 

addressing two things. One is that I 

will be discussing our External 

Validation Results with the P&C. The 

second is, I will be gathering 

information from the parent 

perspective for our new school plan. 

Parents who are attending are asked 

to fill out the survey below. If you can’t 

attend but would also like some input 

into this discussion, I would also 

encourage you to complete the 

survey.  

https://

forms.gle/3MtSGvrPLVNVwfwq7 

PBL Assembly 

The excitement is building for our final 

PBL Assembly for 2020, which will be 

held on Thursday 3 December. A 

friendly reminder, that all awards 

which are ready to be traded for a 

Bronze, Silver, Gold, Pennant, 

Principal's Book Award and Principal's 

Gold Medallion, need to be handed to 

class teachers this week, no later than 

this Thursday 26 November. We will 

include the Zoom link and time for the 

assembly in next week’s newsletter, as 

well as on Facebook.  

Presentation Day 

Presentation Day you say? Yes, that’s 

right. This year, due to restrictions, we 

have decided to run the Presentation 

ceremony as a day event rather than a 

night – Just for 2020! The day 

scheduled is Wednesday 9 December 

and we will run three sessions –   
Stage 3 - 9.30am, Stage 2 - 11.30am          
and K-2 - 12.45pm. Unfortunately, 

parent attendance is limited, as we 

are only allowed to have a small 

number of people in our school hall 

at any one time, which includes 

students, teachers and parents. We 

are looking to invite the parents of 

some special awards to ensure they 

can be there, however, we will be 

sending a letter to all parents of 

award recipients to ensure they 

have the Zoom link to watch along 

online to ensure they do not miss out.

Whilst we would love to have parents 

in full attendance, the most important 

thing is that we have our students 

receiving awards, and I am glad we are 

able to do that. Fingers crossed our 

communities continue to be safe 

places and we see an easing of these 

types of restrictions in the 2021 school 

year. I personally can’t wait to have 

parents back in full attendance for all 

our events. 

PSSA Gala Day 

Next Friday, the Cudgegong PSSA 

Zone has scheduled a small Gala Day 

for Stage 3 students. We understand 

our students have missed out on a lot 

this year and we wanted to make sure 

our Year 6 students in particular had 

the opportunity to represent their 

school in the sporting arena. As such, 

some boys and girls from Stage 3 will 

be heading off to Glen Willow next 

Friday 4 December to participate in 

the sports of Netball, Soccer and 

Touch Football. Notes are going home 

today – unfortunately as has been the 

case with all our sporting events, this 

is a Student only event with parents 

asked kindly to stay at home. I hope 

the students who attend have a great 

day and enjoy the proud tradition of 

representing Mudgee PS in their 

chosen sport.  

UNIFORM SHOP - Wednesday 2.30pm - 3.30pm (Residence via Perry St) 

BREAKFAST CLUB - Monday - Friday 8.45am - 9.10am 

https://forms.gle/3MtSGvrPLVNVwfwq7
https://forms.gle/3MtSGvrPLVNVwfwq7


Scripture Wraps Up for 2020 

Next week marks the final scripture 

lessons for 2020. May I take this 

opportunity to thank all our scripture 

teachers; Phillipa Adams, Jenny 

Tsipouras, James Daymond, Deidre 

Chapple, Shirley Barton, Ruth Wilson, 

Rita Kriks, Judy Kurtz, Kim Day, Audrey 

Taylor, Barry Slater, Noelene Cutting, 

Ian Halbisch, Jono Williams, Father 

Dong and Sue White for their 

wonderful work with our students.  

Swimming Re-Post - Mrs O 

I loved this....The wet weather didn’t 

stop our swimmers having a great 

time at the pool yesterday.  “Great day 

for swimming - if you’re a fish!”  Lucky 

for us, these kids love to swim! We 

had the pool to ourselves today 

surprisingly and we took full 

advantage! See you all back tomorrow 

for some more Swim School fun! 

As always, have a great week 

Mr John Carters 

Principal    

LIBRARY NEWS 
Book Club - Issue 8 Book Club is the 

last issue for the year! All orders must 

be returned by Friday November 27th, 

that is Friday Week 7. No late orders 

can be accepted as that will delay the 

delivery.  

Week 8 will be the last week for 

borrowing. This will enable 

students to return all books, and 

locate any overdue books. No books 

are allowed to be borrowed over the 

Christmas holidays.  

Overdues - There are still lots of 

overdue books across the school at 

the moment. Overdue notices will be 

sent home this week with replacement 

costs. Year 6 students and those 

leaving MPS need to return books 

ASAP. Happy Reading!  

Mrs Siobhan Vitnell 

Teacher Librarian 

Mudgee Public School would like to thank the      

following businesses who kindly support our    

Breakfast Club. 

SCHOOL BUS TRAVEL 
2021                

Applications now open for student bus 
passes 2021.                                                       
If you are going to be a new student in 
years K-6 in 2021 at Mudgee Public and 
would like to catch a bus to and from 
school OR you are a  student who    
already catches the bus but has 
changed address, you will need to apply 
online for a pass before 31st December 
2020. (Click on the link below)  

https://transportnsw.info/tickets-opal/
ticket-eligibility-concessions/child-
student-concessions/primary-
secondary-school 

STUDENT OF THE WEEK 

KN Molly Boyton 

KC Ben Liney 

KL Harper Kewin 

KW Chase Coupe 

1R Sophia Vassallo 

1T Annabella Orsini 

1S Bonnie Thomson 

1C Hendrix Campbell 

2H Kaitlyn Dale 

2S Thomas O’Brien 

2C Luke Westcott 

2W Ryane Del Rosario 

MW Jack Knobbs 

JC Carlos Weaver 

3W Maya McMaster 

3T Jack Lawler 

3B Scarlett Bennett 

3L Lucy Stanford 

4E Jake Wolfson 

4J Charlotte Annetts 

4D Lacey Vassallo 

5/6J Gus Cussen 

5/6B Billy Blackman 

5/6M Lachlan Masling 

5/6K Matilda Bush 

5/6C Ryan Lucas 

5/6L Monique Leven 

TT James Riley 

GY Dominick Jackson-Carpenter 

LA Ashton Allen 

ZOOM LINK 
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https://nsweducation.zoom.us/meeting/register/u5Yuf-yqrD8uHNBomdLxTjtwYBdLkAvXt9yy?fbclid=IwAR2eVJNWRXRxzaAwUTJBPSABDF-ICDAW2PU23eqtpe-YPsiKq49wQaxVJDc


P&C Update - November  
 
P&C Meeting – Monday, 30th November, 7pm 
(Face-to-face at the Residence and via Zoom) 
COVID-19 restrictions have eased a little so we can now 
meet in person. The option of attending via Zoom will 
still be available.   Everyone is welcome to attend.  Mr 
Carters will be presenting the External Validation report 
with time for discussion and questions afterwards.  To 
ensure we observe social distancing, if you wish to 
attend in person, please RSVP to 
mudgeepublicschool@pandcaffiliate.org.au. To attend 
via Zoom, please register via the link below.   
https://au01web.zoom.us/meeting/register/u5AucuCrrjouE
9Q-WVYPITi1S0f7SzF4x_Ji 
 
Lamington Drive  
Thank you to everyone who supported the Lamington 
Drive and thank you to Carol Williams, who organised 
the drive along with all who helped with making and 
distributing lamingtons.  Together, we raised $2085 - 
a wonderful effort!  This money will be used to buy 
shade trees for the playground.  The trees will be 
planted in autumn next year.  Depending on COVID-19 
restrictions at the time, we’re hoping this will be part of 
a working bee, postponed from this year, so families and 
children may be able to help with planting the trees.  
We’ll keep you posted! 
 
Canteenvai ble online and in-store 
We hope everyone is enjoying the new canteen menu.  
The end of the school year can be such a busy time.  We 
really appreciate anyone who is able to spare a few 
hours to help out in the canteen.  Each week, we ask 
families from a class to make a special effort to find a 
few hours to help.  You don’t have to wait for your week 
though – you can choose any day that suits!                         

If you can help, please send canteen manager, 
Tracey, a message on 0418452278. 

  
Week beginning Class Week beginning Class 

This week 5/6J 7th December 5/6C 
Next week 5/6M 14th December Any!! 

 
Uniform Shop – School Residence 

  Open Wednesdays 2.30pm-3.30pm 
Order online at www.quickcliq.com.au  

School uniforms can be a major expense at the start of the 
school year.  The P&C would like to help with this cost.  
The Uniform Shop is offering 10% off all purchases from 
1st December 2020 to 31st January 2021, available online 
and instore.  If ordering online during the promotion 
period, the prices displayed on QuickCliq will already 
include the 10% discount – simply select your items and 
proceed to the online checkout. Online orders are 
delivered to your child’s classroom on Wednesdays or you 
can pick up in store.  The uniform shop will be open 
during January towards the end of the school holidays – 
please keep an eye on Facebook for times and dates. 

Robyn Chase – P&C President 
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